
 
  

 
 
   
  
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 
 
 

CENTRAL OFFICE 
436 S. Rock Blvd.,  
Sparks, NV 89431 
Monday thru Friday  
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

Saturday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
24 Hour Answering Service:  

(775) 355-1151 Fax: (775) 355-1560 
EMAIL: officemanager@nnig.org 

Web Site/Meeting Schedule: nnig.org 
The Bracer:  nnigbracer@gmail.com 

 

GENERAL WARRANTIES OF THE NORTHERN NEVADA 

INTERGROUP ASSOCIATION OF ALCOHOLICS 
ANONYMOUS 

 
In all its proceedings, the Intergroup Association observes the 
spirit of AA Traditions, taking great care that the Intergroup 
Association never becomes the seat of perilous wealth or power; 
that sufficient operating funds, plus a reserve be its prudent 
financial principal; that none of the Intergroup Association 
members shall ever be placed in a position of unqualified 
authority over any of the others; that all important decision be 
reached by discussion, vote and whenever possible, substantial 
unanimity; that no Intergroup Association action ever be 
personally punitive or an incitement to public controversy; that 
though the Intergroup Association may act for the service of AA 
Groups in the Northern Nevada area and parts of Northern 
California, it shall never perform any acts of government; and 
that, like the Society of Alcoholics Anonymous, the Intergroup 
Association itself will always remain democratic in thought and 
action. 
 
(The above is adapted and modified from “The AA Service Manual”, and 
AA Co-Founder Bill W’s. Twelve Concepts for World Service; Concept XII, 
as adopted by the General Service Conference on April 26, 1962. This 
adaptation of copyrighted AA material has been approved by the General 
Service Board) 
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NORTHERN NEVADA INTERGROUP 
Who Took My Wallet? 
By: Lori T., Grand Prairie, Texas 

    I had noticed the new young couple when I walked into my AA 
meeting. She was very thin, poorly dressed and seemed jittery. He 
was also very thin but appeared much more relaxed than she did. 
I noticed neither of them answered the “silver chip” call, which is 
how we invite brand new members to our group. They said they 
had joined the night before. During the meeting she jumped up 
frequently and ran outside to talk on her phone. She did not share 
at all but he stated they were both trying to get sober and had 
problems with drugs as well. 

After the meeting I made it a point to greet her and I was 
surprised when she told me she did not have alcohol or drug 
issues; she was just there to support her boyfriend. She did tell 
me that at one time she had used but did not anymore and had 
been clean for several years. She was agitated as I spoke to her, 
and her body language told me she was eager to get away from 
me. Suddenly, she jumped up and called to her boyfriend and 
said, “Let’s go. Now!” 

I waved her goodbye and encouraged them both to come back. 
Later, I stood talking to some other members and we commented 
among ourselves about their odd behavior, but then we reminded 
each other that newcomers frequently get jittery and 
uncomfortable. We learned that none of us had obtained a phone 
number from either of them and they had both refused ours. 

I finished giving and getting my hugs and went back for my purse, 
which I had left sitting on a table near my chair. My wallet was 
gone! Immediately, other members remembered the young lady 
hovering around my purse, stating that she had dropped a 
cigarette and was looking for it. Members began emptying 
trashcans, moving furniture, and searching the restrooms—but no 
luck. My wallet had mysteriously vanished from my purse. I 
remembered that I had taken it out of my purse during the 
collection but had not put it back in my purse. Someone said, 
“They’re still outside.” 

       Continue p. 8 
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The Bracer is a monthly publication intended for members of Alcoholics Anonymous and 
their families only.  It is about, by and for members of the fellowship.  Opinions 

expressed herein are not necessarily those of A.A. as a whole or NNIG.  For article 
submissions or comments, email the Editor at nnigbracer@gmail.com 

Deadline for submission is the last Friday of the month. 
 

Service 
Concept Eleven: 

 
“The trustees should always have 

the best possible committees, 
corporate service directors, 

executives, staffs, and 
consultants. Composition, 
qualifications, induction 

procedures, and rights and duties 
will always be matters of serious 

concern.” 

Unity 

Tradition Eleven: 
“Our public relations policy is 

based on attraction rather than 
promotion; we need always 

maintain personal anonymity at 
the level of press, radio, and 

films .” 

  Recovery 
Step Eleven : 

“Sought through prayer and 
meditation to improve our 

conscience contact with God as we 
understand Him, praying only for 

knowledge of His will for us and the 
power to carry that out.” 

 

 

 Reprinted from The Twelve Concepts for World Service illustrated, with 

permission of A.A. World Services, Inc.  You may see the whole pamphlet at 

AA.org or get one from NNIG Central Office. 

mailto:nnigbracer@gmail.com
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EVENTS HOSTED BY NORTHERN NEVADA  
INTERGROUP TO SUPPORT CENTRAL OFFICE 

OTHER AREA EVENTS 

N N I G  & AREA EVENTS 
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For more event information contact Central Office @ 355-1151 or nnig.org 

Saturday Night 

1631 Esmeralda 

Central office report from  
Ronda H. July 2024 
The book of the month is “Our Great 

Responsibility ”  $2 OFF Get yours while 

supplies last! Pamphlet is “Where Money & 

Spirituality Mix.” FREE. Sign up for The Blast, 

email of what’s happening in our local AA. 

Fellowship. Email officemanager@nnig.org to be 

added to this once-a-month email. 
Volunteer Hours: 121.05  
Calls into Central Office: 138 

• Calls for AA help - 8 

• Calls for Alanon/Alateen - 3 

• Meeting information - 37 

• Retail / merchandise - 12 

• Other 12-step programs - 12 

• Events – 18 

• New to AA/ Talked with - 2 

• Business/Central office- 46 

• Visitors – 275 -Dogs- 5 

• Texts – 7 Phone calls on the text Phone-3 
 

Ronda H. 

Central Office Manager 

 

Baggers 

 

Five N Live 
Saturday 5:15 PM  

Alano Club 
680 River St. 

Elko, NV 

After-Shifters 
Alano Club 

180 E William 
St.#5 

Carson City, NV 

Our Great Responsibility  

$2 OFF 

mailto:officemanager@nnig.org
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N.N.I.G. STEERING COMMITTEE 
Last Tuesday of each month, 5:30 PM 

Central Office, 436 S. Rock Blvd., Sparks 

N.N.I.G. BUSINESS MEETING 
First Tuesday of each month, 6:30 PM 

Alano Club, 1640 Prater Way, Sparks 

N.N.I.G. MONTHLY  

SPEAKER MEETING 
7:00 PM Silver Legacy - Silver Baron A 

2nd Saturday of the month 

N.N.I.G. H&I 
Call Central Office 

775-355-1511 

AREA CLUBS 
Reno / Sparks Clubs 
Alano Club Sparks, 1640 Prater Way (775) 359-2727 
Driars Club Reno 345 S. Wells Avenue (775) 324-9210 
Triangle Club Reno 635 S Wells Avenue (775) 324-7977 
Clubs outside Reno/Sparks Area 
Alano Club Carson City, 1800 HWY 50 East (775) 882-0443 
Bishop Alano Club (760) 873-6700 
Elko Alano Club (775) 738-4747 
Las Vegas Triangle Club (702) 435-0597 
South Lake Tahoe (530) 541-1243 

 

District Meetings 
DISTRICT-2  2nd Thursday of each month, 6:30 Central Office 

DISTRICT 4   First Thursday of each month, 6:00 pm  

Triangle Club OR Zoom ID: 916 3107 1014                          
PW: bestdamnd4 

DISTRICT 6   2nd Sunday of even numbered months- 

For information email 
district6@nevadaarea42.org 

DISTRICT 8   First Sunday, 3:30 p.m. on odd months  

Call  (760) 937-8407 

DISTRICT 10A   Third Sunday of every other month, 1:30 PM  

   680 River St. Elko, NV 

DISTRICT 10B   Dark since 2017 

DISTRICT 11   Only holds meetings 4 time a year, call DCM 

DISTRICT 12   2nd Saturday of each Month at 5:00 PM- 457 
Esmeralda Street Wolf Center, Fallon NV 

DISTRICT 14   3rd Wed of each “Odd” month at 6:00 PM -265 
Bear Street in Kings Beach CA                     

DISTRICT 16  Meeting is held 3rd Tuesday of the month 
Sparks Family Christian Church 510 Greenbrae 
Blvd 6:00PM-7:00PM 

DISTRICT 18    DARK DISTRICT 

DISTRICT 20  Third Saturday of Jan, Mar, May, Aug & Oct 
10:30 AM- Contact DCM @ 
district20@nevadaarea42.org for location 

DISTRICT 22 1st and 3rd Thursday of every month 6:30 PM @ 
Central Office 

 

Higher Power, as I understand You, 
I pray to keep open my connection with 

You and to keep it clear from the confusion 
of daily life. Through my prayers and 

meditations, I ask especially for freedom 
from self-will, rationalization, and wishful 
thinking. I pray for the guidance of correct 

thought and positive action. Your will, 
Higher Power , not mine, be done. 

 
CENTRAL OFFICE 

IS OPEN ON SATURDAY 
FROM 9:00 AM TO 1:00 PM! 

STOP IN FOR A CUP OF COFFEE 
AND FELLOWSHIP! 

mailto:district6@nevadaarea42.org
tel:%28760%29%20937-8407
mailto:district20@nevadaarea42.org
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Eleventh Tradition – Our public relations 
policy is based on attraction rather than 
promotion; we need always maintain 
personal anonymity at the level of press, 
radio , and films.      
      THE Traditions are of the utmost importance for the 
survival of AA as a whole, but they were written in an 
era when methods of communication were fairly 
limited, consequently leaving some holes for the AAs of 
today to fill in. I remember when I first started thinking 
about anonymity, the Eleventh Tradition and the 
internet. Turning to the AA World Service pamphlet 
"Understanding Anonymity," I looked for answers. The 
pamphlet says that websites should be considered 
public media, and therefore we shouldn't use our full 
name or images on any public site. It goes on to say that 
". . . the level of anonymity in emails, online meetings, 
and chat rooms would be a personal decision." 
     At first glance, this seems pretty clear: no full names 
or pictures on any publicly accessible website, but chat 
rooms, online meetings and emails are acceptable 
places to break our own anonymity, if we wish to. The 
pamphlet is trying to set up a distinction between 
"private" and "public" internet usage. Unfortunately, I 
believe it falls well short of comprehensively defining 
this distinction. One could easily say that breaking 
anonymity on a national news organization's site is 
forbidden, but a break in an email to a friend is 
acceptable. A personal blog that is publicly searchable 
would also fall into the "public" category. But what 
about social networking sites? These widely used sites 
have their own security protocols, some of which are 
fully customizable by the individual users. They have 
their own levels of public and private, further 
complicating the issue. For instance, I can set my 
personal page to be viewed by my "friends" (people I've 
approved to view my page) only, preventing anyone 
else from seeing the information listed. Can I break my 
anonymity on this level, where only my friends can see? 
Wouldn't this be merely the virtual equivalent of 
gathering all of my friends in a room and telling them I 
am in AA? 
     One popular networking site has "groups" where 
likeminded people can sign up and post messages on 
discussion boards. Many of them are twelve-step-
related. There are multiple unmoderated groups titled 
"Alcoholics Anonymous," one with over 9,000 
members. Any member can access this group and its 
member list, most of whom use their full names (a 
requirement for one social networking site). One could 
argue that this is a public anonymity break because it 
falls under the banner of Alcoholics Anonymous. But 
what about the "Friends of Bill W." group that has over 
12,000 members? It is public (to members of the site), 
but specifically states that it is not affiliated with any 
organization. 

 

I think that the solution here has more to do with 
Tradition Six than with Tradition Eleven. Calling a group 
"Alcoholics Anonymous" implies affiliation, despite 
disclaimers. If all of these internet groups were titled 
something like "Friends of Bill W." or "Alcoholics in 
Recovery," then we would be solving two problems at 
once: ending affiliation with AA and allowing members 
to not worry about breaking their anonymity at a public 
level by merely joining the group. Each individual would 
be responsible for maintaining his or her own 
anonymity in these groups in discussions, but they 
would no longer have to worry about their anonymity 
being broken just by joining the group. 
     At the time the Traditions were published, this 
conversation about anonymity would have been 
inconceivable. As our world changes and evolves, AA, 
too, must change and evolve. AA members must meet 
new challenges head-on, inside and outside of AA. 

Dave.s Suggestions 

Dave S., the author of .Anonymity on the internet,. 
compiled some tips for anonymity-protected usage of 
social networking sites: 

 

Don't join any group with Alcoholics Anonymous in its 
name, even if there is a disclaimer. 

Don't disclose that you are an AA member if you choose 
to join a group for people in recovery. Talk in general 
terms about meetings, recovery and Steps. 

Don't post a message on someone’s wall regarding 
meetings, sobriety, or AA. Don't publish pictures from 
AA functions with your friends in them, unless you have 
their permission. Make sure that these pictures are 
viewable by your friends only. 

Do If you choose to out yourself on your profile page, 
make sure the page is accessible only to your friends, 
not to the general public. 

Do When creating an AA-related event on the site, 
make sure that it is private so that invitees don't have 
their anonymity broken when they decide to attend. 
Make the guest list of an AA-related event hidden. 

 

 

Reprinted with permission 
 AA Grapevine 2010 



Who Took My Wallet? continued.   
     I turned to one of the members and asked him 
to come with me to their car. He gathered some 
more members, stating “Lori needs us,” and 
together we marched across the parking lot. We 
surrounded the car and asked them if they 
happened to see my wallet during the meeting. 
They denied having any knowledge of it. Finally, we 
just walked away. Someone suggested calling the 
police, but they had driven off. I said, “What if they 
were innocent and never come back because they 
feel we treated them badly?” One member replied, 
“If they were innocent, they had nothing to worry 
about.” 
Two members offered to stay with me if I wanted 
to wait for the police to arrive. Another one offered 
me cash in case it took a while for me to become 
solvent again. Another hugged me. They each 
expressed their sympathy and said they were sorry 
about what had happened. Tears were in my eyes 
as I left. I decided to go straight to the police 
station and report the theft, then go to the bank. I 
called my husband, cancelled my credit cards, and 
began the long process of replacing the stolen 
items. 
By the time I finally got home, my heart was heavy. 
Why me? I had tried to be a good AA member, 
reaching out to newcomers with love to welcome 
them. I felt betrayed. For eight years I had sat in 
that room, feeling like it was my home. 
Members who heard what had happened called 
and texted me that night, and the next day I got a 
text that the young couple had come to the group 
the following afternoon. My once relaxed meeting 
place had suddenly become tense. People were 
becoming very much aware of the recent theft and 
were all talking about it. 
The next day, I reviewed and reviewed again my 
actions from the night before. What had I done 
wrong? I had reached out to help someone in 
need. I had been so happy going into the meeting 
that night. That Sunday was our sobriety birthday 
celebration, and I would be celebrating eight years. 
How was I going to face my group and be “happy, 
joyous and free” with this shadow on my heart? 
When my husband camehome he found me sitting 
in the dark and he was concerned. I told him I had 
been praying and searching for answers. 
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As I prayed some things became clear to me. In 
reality, I had lost nothing. I reported the credit 
cards so quickly that nothing was charged. My bank 
account was safe. Yes, I would need to get a new 
driver’s license and a few other nuisance items but 
there was no actual cash in my wallet. The wallet 
itself cost about $15. So why was I so depressed? 
This depression was leading me to resentment 
against that poor tortured young lady. 
Remembering something my sponsor once told 
me, I decided to “be quiet and listen” as I 
meditated. Instead of whining about my minimal 
loss, I began to feel grateful for the support and 
love I had received from the members. I 
remembered everyone rushing to my aid that night 
and all the texts and messages that were offering 
me help and support. Then I was grateful that it 
was not me who had to steal to support an 
addiction. There had been a time I would have 
done anything for a drink, and stealing probably 
would have been the least of it. Finally, I recalled 
another thing my sponsor had taught me as she 
patiently took me through the Steps. She said that 
when we have a resentment, it’s important to 
acknowledge our part of what had happened. 
When I reviewed the incident again, this time with 
my “pity blinders” off, I realized that I had left my 
wallet on my chair unattended. I was partly 
responsible for the theft and had to acknowledge 
that. Sure, I had the right to expect privacy, but I 
reminded myself of a saying I use sometimes with 
my sponsees when they ask me about their 
“rights.” I tell them, “You have the right to remain 
sober.” 
I was able to pray that the young lady would be 
safe, and I prayed for her health, wealth and 
prosperity. The next time I went to a meeting I 
made a public statement about all the love I had 
been shown. By my birthday night, the depression 
and resentment were gone and I was once more 
happy, joyous and free as I shared with my beloved 
group yet another life lesson AA had taught me. 
Together our group learned to keep our valuables, 
and our serenity, secure. 
 
                                                                                        

Reprinted with permission 
 AA Grapevine 2015 
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RULE 62 

Final words 

A doctor, a teacher and a 

recovering alcoholic all die and 

go to an orientation in heaven, 

where they are asked, “When you 

are in your casket, what would 

you like to hear people saying 

about you as they pass by?” 

The doctor answers, “I’d like to 

hear them say that I was a great 

doctor and a great family man.” 

The teacher says, “I’d like to hear 

them say I was a wonderful 

teacher who made a huge 

difference with our children of 

tomorrow.” 

The recovering alcoholic says, “I’d 

like to hear them say, ‘Look, he’s 

moving!” 

 

God gave us brains to use 

One morning, a wife woke up to 

loud noises in the kitchen. Oh 

no, she thought, Bill’s been 

drinking again.  

Upon entering the kitchen, she 

saw her husband swinging a 

flyswatter vigorously. “What are 

you doing?” she asked.  

“Killing flies,” he replied. “I’ve 

killed five so far. Three males 

and two females.”  

Puzzled, she asked, “How can 

you tell their gender?”  

“Simple,” he replied. “The three 

males were on a glass of beer 

and the two females were on 

the phone.” 

 

“If you think my 

problems are bad, 

wait until you see my 

solutions!” 



 
 

NNIG BRACER SUBSCRIPTION FORM 
Date  ___________________________ 
New _________  Renewal  __________ 
Donation for Electronic Version  _____ 
I cannot send a donation at this time but I would still like to  
receive the BRACER electronically  ________ 

 
Name  _______________________________________________ 
Address  ______________________________________________ 
City  ____________________  State  ___________  Zip  _______ 
Email address:  ________________________________________ 
$15 One Year (Suggested) - Paper Version 
 $7 Yearly Contribution (Suggested)  – Electronic Version 
Email us at nnigbracer@gmail.com to sign up for your  
Electronic Version of the BRACER. 

The BRACER 
NNIG Intergroup Office 

436 S. Rock Blvd. 
Sparks, NV 89431 

www.nnig.org 

 

NNIG Intergroup Office 
436 S. Rock Blvd.  
Sparks, NV 89431 
Return Service Requested 

THE BRACER SUBSCRIPTION WOULD MAKE A FANTASTIC GIFT!   
THIS IS ALSO A GOOD TIME TO UPDATE YOUR SUBSCRIPTION!   USE THE SUBSCRIPTION FORM BELOW! 

 

Scan here to go 
to the website 

mailto:nnigbracer@gmail.com

